
Hi, 
 
My name is Dana Hutchins and I am a Multnomah County resident. I am writing to urge you to do 
whatever it is in your capacity to do in order to defeat HB 2959, which is a glaring violation of human 
rights. It is nothing short of a crime against humanity that there are so few public restrooms in the city 
of Portland (and presumably other parts of Oregon as well), and the few that there are have so much 
use with comparatively little upkeep. Even Transit Centers lack public bathrooms in this city. To then 
write a bill which would incur heavy penalties on people who are doing what they have to do, by 
biological necessity, in public because they have no other option, is absolutely cruel. I implore you to 
reconsider.  
 
- Dana Hutchins  
 


